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Spring is when    
lifeôs alive in        
everything.   
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Administratoré.  

Dear Family and Friends,  
 
 As you know, Chosen Valley Care Center is responsible for the 
care and services for the people who live here. These responsibilities    
include ongoing review and assessment of the systems which are         
functioning well, and where there are opportunities for improvement. 
 One of the many ways we monitor care and services is through the 
Care Centerôs Quality Improvement Committee. The purpose of this      
Committee is to provide an ongoing interdisciplinary process that is        
designed to improve the delivery of services and resident outcomes. 
 The Committee is comprised of the facility medical director,      
administrator, director of nursing and other staff responsible for resident 
care, services and the physical plant/environment. The consultant         
pharmacist and therapy provider are also involved. Meetings are held on a 
quarterly basis, with special subcommittee meetings that meet more often.   
 The Quality Improvement Committee is responsible for identifying 
whether quality deficiencies are present, potential, or actual and require 
action. When quality deficiencies are identified, the Committee is              
responsible for developing plans of action to correct them, and for             
monitoring the effect of these corrections. 
 Quality Improvement action plans are implemented in a variety of 
ways. Some include making changes to procedures, along with employee 
training and monitoring and feedback mechanisms. Action plan revisions 
may also occur if the desired changes are not achieved and/or sustained for 
some reason.   
               The Quality Improvement Committee has a very important part for 
ensuring ongoing quality of health care and quality of life for all residents.  
And, every employee is responsible (directly or indirectly) in this process 
through identifying and forwarding areas of concern or ways to improve. We 
all work together to continuously improve quality for the residents who live 
here. 
 Thank you to everyone for your support and dedication to our 
home each and every day. Iôm very grateful to be a part of such a dedicated 
and caring community. 
 
Wishing you all health and happiness! 
Craig Backen, Administrator  
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Physical  
Therapy  

       FOUR MYTHS ABOUT STRENGTHENING FOR SENIORS 
  

       There are many myths associated with strengthening exercise and   
unfortunately, they may discourage you from participating in activities that 
can improve your quality of life. 
        The purpose of strength training is to increase muscle size and      
toughness. Bigger, stronger muscles are less likely to be injured. Strength 
training will also improve your ability to get out of a chair, climb stairs, walk, 
and maintain balance. 
 

                                      STRENGTHENING MYTHS 
 

Myth 1  ̀Seniors cannot improve their strength. Wrong! It is completely   
possible for older people to double their strength in three to four months. Can 
you imagine what you could do if you were twice as strong as you are now? 
Myth 2  ̀Seniors should not do any strength training. Wrong! Seniors need 
strength training more than any other age group. As you age you lose 
strength, muscle mass, and function. The great news is that you can recover 
much of it. You can also improve your strength in as little as two weeks. 
Myth 3  ̀Seniors should only participate in low intensity exercise. Wrong 
again. There are good studies that demonstrate that exercises at higher  
intensities are safe and more effective. The key is that the resistance must 
be enough to challenge your muscles. 
Myth 4  ̀Seniors with health problems should not participate in strength 
training. You guessed it  ̀wrong again! Resistance training is appropriate for 
seniors with many health problems and in some cases, may be preferred 
over aerobic exercise. It is important to consult your physician and physical 
therapist. 
       I hope you are convinced that you can and should participate in a 
strength training program. It is almost a sure thing that you will improve your 
quality of life. 
       To avoid injury, individualized instruction is necessary. You must use the 
appropriate resistance and good form to maximize benefits and avoid injury 
during strength training. 
       Please consult your physical therapist for more information. 
 
Robert Schrupp, Physical Therapist  
 

       The rehabilitation staff at Chosen Valley Care Center would like to    
remind everyone they do provide outpatient therapy services.  Services   
include outpatient physical therapy, occupational therapy, and speech     
therapy. They provide therapy for these common diagnoses and more: After 
knee, hip, or shoulder surgery/replacements.  For neck, shoulder, hand, 
back, hip, or knee pain.  For tendonitis, bursitis, arthritis, plantar fasciitis (foot 
pain), stroke, weakness, poor balance, or neurological diseases. 
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Chief           
Financial    

Officer  

ñChip Inò 
 
 Spring seems to arrived a little earlier this year so many of us 
have gotten out already to hit a few golf balls. At the request of many  
participants from last yearôs golf outing, we are going to have another one 
this year on Friday, August 24 at 9:15 a.m. This will be a four person best 
shot as in the past.  We are going to give away $200.00 cash on hole #8 
and $100.00 on hole #6 for closest to the pin. We prefer to do this versus 
purchasing hole in one insurance which anybody rarely wins. 
 Sponsorships will remain at $500.00 for gold and $300.00 for 
silver. Gold sponsors can have four golfers and silver sponsors can have 
two golfers. Single golfers will remain $55.00 per person. All golfers will 
receive a meal and a gift after 18 holes. Registration will begin at 8:45 
a.m. and shotgun start at 9:15 a.m. 
 Each sponsor will receive a sign with their name on a tee box on 
the course. You do not have to be a business to be a sponsor. In the past, 
we had a family member that wanted to sponsor a hole in memory of their 
grandparents. There will be some games on the short par- three holes 
again this year for some added fun. 
 This yearôs profits will provide new window shades and valances 
in each resident room. This supports our mission of providing a          
comfortable and home-like living environment for all residents. 
 We will begin selling raffle tickets very soon and have them on 
sale the day of the outing. This year the prizes are cash, with first prize 
being $300.00, then two $100.00 prizes and four $50.00 prizes. Tickets 
cost $5.00 each. If you would like to participate in this yearôs golf outing by 
golfing, purchasing tickets or donating in any way please contact Jean 
Haakenson, Ellen Strande, or Craig Backen at 507-867-4220. 
 Any support towards this event will be greatly appreciated.  
These special events allow us to enhance the lives of our residents.  
There have been some wonderful things that weôve accomplished due to 
the generosity of our community and family members. We are very      
fortunate to have such a great facility with so many levels of service in our 
small community.   
 
Jean Haakenson, Chief Financial Officer  
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Dietary   

 I received a few phone calls last summer regarding edible     
flowers so I wanted to share some information with you on this subject. In 
the culinary world, flowers used are NOT from the florist, nursery, or road 
side. They are specially grown to be sure pesticides, herbicides or car 
pollution, are not exposed to them. The use of flowers dates back      
thousands of years to the Chinese, Greek, and Romans. Adding flowers 
to your food can be a great way to bring color, flavor and a little whimsy to 
any plate. To keep flowers fresh, place them on moist paper towels and 
refrigerate in an airtight container. Shelf life can be up to 10 days. Ice  
water can also revitalize limp flowers. Here is a list of petals I have      
personally used: Bachelorôs Button, Marigold, Chrysanthemum,           
Dandelion, Gladiolus, Hibiscus, Rose, Violets, Sunflowers, Carnations, 
Hollyhock, Impatiens, Jasmine, Mint, Johnny Jump-up, Lavender Lilac, 
and Pansy. 
 If you have never used flowers or leaves while cooking you 
should try it, this can be very exciting. An example of an easy edible 
flower is Curly Parsley. Plant it in a patio pot and just snip a few leaves 
and garnish your food as needed. 
 Remember that we are providing Meals on Wheels and  senior 
dining downtown. If you would like to participate in either of these        
programs you may call Sharon at 507-867-3591 for senior dining or me at 
507-867-4220 before 9:00 a.m. If you are interested in Meals on Wheels 
call Blanche at 507-325-2313 or me at 507-867-4220.    
 Enjoy the spring and summer months and stay healthy. 
 
Barb Weiss, Dietary Director  

Agnes Vogen   
enjoying 2011 

gardens.  
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If anyone would need a quiet area to 
meet with your loved one, please 

contact our social worker.  

Jim Ferguson and 
his family          

enjoying St. 
Pattyôs Day! 

Charlie McCabe    
enjoying ñout to 
lunchò take out   

pizza!  

Harold Mangan  
and his  

friend, Artie!  
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 Activity  

Department  

   

 
 What an amazing spring we are having!  It is hard to believe it is 
Apriléwe live in Minnesota and it is not time to safely be out in the gardens 
due to the risk of frosty cool evenings and mornings.  We are in the       
planning stages; Green Thumb Club members have been meeting regularly 
and are planning their plots. We will not be planting until after the traditional 
safe planting date of May 15.   
 The goal for those who wish to have a resident garden plot is to be 
able to plan, plant, water, weed and harvest it with family or minimal      
assistance of staff, which truly makes it their garden. Due to our limited  
gardening area we focus on the residents abilities. The large center plot 
and the east side plot of the gazebo will once again be the community   
garden, for those who wish to garden but may not be able to maintain a plot 
independently. Last year these plots had cutting flower and tomatoes which 
was wonderful. On gardening day a group of  residents would cut and    
arrange flowers in vases for the dining room tables and pick tomatoes. 
Thereôs nothing as wonderful as eating fresh picked cherry tomatoes with 
their burst of juicy flavor!   

During fall and winter months, a group of residents have been         
alternating ordering from area restaurants. It will soon be time for picnic 
outings. Due to being off campus for these meals, the Activity Department 
is unable to meet special dietary requirements (altered texture and liquid 
consistence and assistance eating). There are special grilling days      
scheduled at the Care Center throughout the summer so that all can enjoy 
the splendor of grilled burgers, brats and dogs!  With many picnic lovers 
and limited bus seating, we do ask for patience and understanding of the 
need to take turns going on all outings. 

May brings many annual events, be sure and mark your calendar 
and join us! National Week of the Aging is May 13-19. Monday, May 14, we 
will be having BIG PRIZE BINGO and Tuesday, May 15, the second annual 
Talent Show. Be sure to call and be placed on the schedule if you would 
like to share your talent with us! Friday, May 18, 1:30 p.m. ï 3:00 p.m. is the 
Spring Founderôs Committee Pie Social Fund Raiser. Please join us for the 
finest home baked pies in the area! June 8, is the Walk-n-Roll, t-shirts will 
be on sale prior to this event if you wish to order. Donations and pledge 
sheets are available, please give us a call or stop in the Care Center for 
more information!  Itôs a great opportunity to join family and friends and walk 
to the park and enjoy refreshments and entertainment. The Care Center 
van will also be escorting a group of residents that are unable to travel the 
walk or ride in a wheelchair to the park. 

 
   Continued on the following page, 
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 The annual fishing trip to Lanesboro is scheduled for      
Thursday, June 14; this is a Department of Natural Resources (DNR) 
sponsored event.  Care Center residents will venture to Lanesboro at 
8:30 a.m.  Assisted Living and Independent Apartments tenants will 
leave at approximately 9:45 a.m. followed by a picnic lunch in the park. 
The Care Center group will be returning for brunch at the Care Center. 
Letôs hope for a beautiful day of fishing. If you would like to join us, 
weôd love to have the extra hands!  
 The annual Brass Band Concert at the Care Center will be 
July 12, at 7:00 p.m.  Be sure and bring a lawn chair, hat or sun 
glasses. The Founderôs Committee will be serving ice cream, bars    
and cookies. Free will donations will be accepted. 
 Sounds of Hope group will entertain the Care Center on  
Tuesday, July 17, 2:00 p.m.  They are a group of young people from 
throughout the world sharing their love for music. It is very interesting 
to hear the many different languages and learn about their countries. 
 If you receive the Chatfield News you may have noticed the 
Care Center article has changed!  It is now on the second page of the 
paper and in color. The Chatfield News solicited sponsors for this page 
which are on the bottom of the page.  Be sure and let them know you 
appreciate their support of the Care Centerôs article! 

 
Kate Winter Glor, Activity Director  

 
 

Activity Wish List  
*Gardeners that would like to grow bird house  

 gourds, and share them with us.  
*Pressed flower art, weôd love to  

   have you show us your projects.  
*Colorful buttons  
*Cotton fabrics  

 
 

 

David Simenson 
enjoys fishing in 

Lanesboro!  
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Totally Healthy You 

Team-Sherry 

Hareldson, Erin 

Amdahl, Becky   

Andrews and Lisa 

Wagner  

Winter Games  

Battle of the Teams!  

Safety Committee - 
Judy Johnson,    

Danielle York and 
Amy Neis.  

Warm & Fuzzy  
Committee ï won the 

races: Lisa Rollie, 
Teri  Pohlemus,    

Maureen LaPlante & 
Lori Bakke (missing 

from the photo).  


